Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – February 27, 2017
Board members present:  Stephanie Pure, Pete Hornyack, Shawn Mulanix, Linda Clifton, Erik Pihl, Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Stephanie opened the meeting and invited everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements:
· The City is accepting applications for the Community Involvement Commission.   Deadline:  March 1.

· Neighborhood Matching Funds Workshop will be held on March 1 at 6 pm at University Heights. 
· Design Review Board (DRB) is meeting at this time regarding the Titan Building, 900 N. 34th.  Erik said that he had submitted his personal comments. Suggestion that we ask the NE and NW DRB staff what can be done about having DRB meetings on the same evening as the FNC board meetings. 
B. F. Day Elementary Playground Improvements – Kristi Park
They are moving forward with plans for Phase 2 for improvements to the playground (including new playground equipment, ADA accessibility, and surfacing).  They hope that work can be done this summer. They are requesting input from the community and would like to have community members on their committee.  The playground is used by families in the community, not just the students. The FNC supported Phase 1 and they hope that the FNC would support this phase. There will also be a need for volunteer labor in/around August.  
Cost is expected to be $78,000.  They have $15,000 in their account from past phases of improvements.  New donations received so far:

Tableau: 


  $9,600

Dept of Neighborhoods:
  25,000

PTSA Loan:


  10,000

There was discussion that the B.F. Day group should submit their request for money on the FNC Community-Building Grant and Sponsorship Application.  
Housing and Livability Agenda (HALA) – Toby, Pete, Linda, Erik, and all

Comments and discussion:

In the 98103 zip code, the median household income is $80,000, however the median price of a house is $662,000 and monthly rent is $2,700.  Using these figures, 40.5% of the income would be spent on rent. 
The State’s Growth Management Act does not seem to allow developers to be charged a fee unless the multi-family developer takes advantage of the benefit.   However, the City says the Mandatory Housing Affordability (MHA) fee applies to all, whether they use the benefit or not.  This issue needs to be resolved. 
We want affordability here instead of a developer paying a fee and affordable housing being built elsewhere.  We want the diversity here. 

It is important that Livability issues be addressed in HALA.  For example, the urban tree canopy is being lost to development when large, mature trees are replaced by 8’ – 10’ street trees.   There should be creative ways to use older homes and buildings that would retain the tree canopy.  Another example is that the infrastructure must keep pace with growth.  Today, developers can pave alleys by their building only, leaving the remainder of the alley unpaved and subject to stormwater runoff from the paved portion.  The impact of developments to nearby P Patches, parks, etc. needs to be mitigated.  Impact fees should be established and used for parks, transit, schools, etc.

We want to put density where it fits instead of where it does not.  The commercial zoned areas on Aurora Ave. in the Fremont area are blighted.  Multifamily housing would improve that area. 

In what areas do we have a consensus:  (1) We want affordable housing in Fremont, (2) We want specific information on plans for improving livability, (3) The City has not had an inclusive process for getting neighborhood input, (4) There are issues specific to individual neighborhoods that need to be addressed. Do not mandate policy from the top down.
It was decided that a separate work meeting should be held to draft a letter on the FNC’s position on these issues, possibly including an attachment with specifics.  

Request for Artwork on Utility Box – Bruce Grewell
Residents in the Bowdoin Place Condos, 3901 Fremont Ave. N., are interested in having artwork on the three Century Link fiber optic utility boxes that face N. 39th, west of the intersection with Fremont Ave. N.  There was a comment that in South Lake Union, they have “wrapped” boxes with a material that has the artwork on it.  Also, a question about what Century Link’s position is on this proposal; the residents are checking.
It was noted that there was a request at the January meeting that artwork be painted on the box at Whitman and N. 46th, a location that was on the original list of box locations.  We need to ask Matt Gasparich to contact Urban Artworks regarding these requests. 

Request from Fremont Historical Society – Judie
The Fremont Historical Society (FHS) requests that, if they receive a grant from 4Culture to improve their website, the FNC serve as their fiscal sponsor, e.g. receiving the grant funds and paying a web developer who will be doing the work.  Further, the FHS submitted a Community-Building Grant and Sponsorship Application requesting $500 to be used for the project.

MOTION:  Erik moved that the FNC serve as sponsor and that the request for $500 be approved.  Toby seconded the motion and the motion passed. 

Minutes:  The minutes for the January 2017 meeting were approved as presented.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Jim was out of town but provided the following report, as of February 24:

Accounts:

Verity Checking Acct  

$     295.01

46th Street Mural Project:  $521.39

Money Market Acct:      
  50,255.33
PayPal:                               
       307.38
2017 YTD Donations – Feb 2017

PayPal:  $410.10
Checks:  $0

Total:  $410.10
2016 YTD Donation

Total:  $1,500.54
Note:  Norma reported that, in addition to the 2017 YTD figures above, she has received $445 ($385 in checks and $60 in cash). 
The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, March 27, 2017. 
